MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING OF

BROOK PARISH COUNCIL ON 20th APRIL 2020
Present:

Cllr Tomkins (Chair)



Cllr Betty






Cllr Finn




Cllr Medhurst

Tracey Block, the Clerk.

	





To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Cllrs Linin and Jessop were unable to attend the meeting.

	

	2
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest to be made.

 
	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and will be signed at a future date.

	

	4
	Matters Arising
	

	
	The Emergency help plan had been put into practice and is working very well.  The scheme is not registered with Ashford Borough Council but at present it seems to be fine.
Cllr Betty has looked at the water course and it seems to be flowing well.


	

	5
	Planning
	

	
	The Parish Council had received 2 applications for planning.
Initially Sunhaven, this is application throws up a number of concerns:
1. The pre-application advice was sought prior to the Local Plan being adopted, the Parish Council, therefore questions the validity of this advice.

2. The positioning of the proposed property questions the assessment of a linear village.

3. The boundary of village confines is still applicable and this application falls just outside of the confines.

4. The site appears to be 2 different parcels of land.

5. Bringing the end of the garden in to residential curtillage does not mean that planning is approved, the new building is not all on the original plot as it would appear from the plans.

6. The conditions set out in HOU7 MUST be complied with and this application does not meet requirements B, C and E.

7. This planned property is much larger than the surrounding properties and is over-bearing on the listed property of Primrose Cottage.

Cllr Betty is to draft a response and the Clerk will submit this if it is approved by the other Councillors.

There has been no further news on the development beside Nats Lane.

Another application has been received for Terrys Wood Farm.  The water problem needs to be addressed.
 
	

	6
	The Honest Miller
	

	
	There has been no further action regarding the community purchase of the Honest Miller as far as the Parish Council is aware. It is noted that the 6 month moratorium does not apply to Public Houses as they are exempt when being sold as a going concern.  

	

	7
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk and the Chairman have spoken with the Caretaker with regard to work to be undertaken on the hedge at the Village Hall.  The Caretaker has said he will look at undertaking this in the autumn/winter months.

	

	8
	Finances
	

	
	a. To note/authorise the following:

i. To note the Parish Council’s Financial position

The Parish Council bank balance as at 29/02/2020 was £2177.65
2 cheques are to be written and signed.

A copy of the budget v expenditure was distributed to all Councillors. 

	

	9
	To consider any changes to the Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to the Risk Assessment


	

	10
	Public Session
	

	
	There were no members of the public present.


	

	11
	Any Other Business
	

	
	There was no other business to discuss.
	

	12
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 21 May 2020 at 4.00pm

	

	
	The meeting closed at 4.45pm 
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..
